
March 7, 2014 By email and fax

The Honourable Brad Duguid
Ministry of Training, Colleges, and Universities
3rd Floor, Mowat Block
900 Bay Street
Toronto, ON  M7A 1L2 
Fax: 416-326-1656
Email: bduguid.mpp@liberal.ola.org

Dear Minister Duguid:

Re: Improper use of public funds by the University of Ottawa

The Ontario Civil Liberties Association (OCLA) has a public campaign against the 
improper use of public funds by the University of Ottawa, which is paying the legal 
costs of a private plaintiff in a defamation lawsuit against a critic of the university. 
Please see the attached document about the factual basis of this campaign, and 
the campaign web page at: http://ocla.ca/our-work/public-campaigns/public-
money-is-not-for-silencing-critics/

The University of Ottawa has spent approximately $1 million on this litigation to 
date, and the matter has not yet gone to trial.

The university has spent this public money from its general operating budget, in 
the absence of any internal policy regarding such an expenditure, and at the sole 
discretion of the president of the university who testified in a sworn out-of-court 
examination to committing this expenditure “without a cap” or any conditions.

It is unclear from the testimonies on record whether any of the three members of 
the university Board of Governors appointed by the Government of Ontario were 
present at the Board meeting that subsequently (months later) was informed of the 
president’s personal oral agreement to fund the litigation, or whether the funding 
agreement was an explicit agenda item.

This is the first time on record that a public university in Canada is funding a 
plaintiff in a private defamation lawsuit, unlike university liability insurance that 
contemplates funding employees who are defendants in lawsuits arising from their 
work. 

OCLA asks the Minister to investigate this serious matter. There must be oversight 
in such circumstances involving potential for conflict of interest, and such a large 



amount of public money. There is no active oversight in the present on

OCLA is prepared to collaborate fully in an investigation by the Ministry, and has access to all 
the public records in this case. 

We look forward to your response.

Yours sincerely,

Joseph Hickey
Executive Director
Ontario Civil Liberties Association (OCLA) 
613-252-6148 (c)
joseph.hickey@ocla.ca
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